
 

KEY DATES 2023 
 

 

SEPTEMBER 
 

Fri 1st - Father’s Day Stall 

Tues 12th - Chesterfield Farm Exc.- Preps 
Friday 15th - Last Day of Term 3 

           (2.30pm Students Dismissed) 
 

OCTOBER 
 

Mon 2nd - Term 4 Commences 

Wed 4th - Division Aths (select students) 

Tues 10th - Div Girls Volleyball 

Thurs 12th - Carwatha Cup Soccer 

 

NOVEMBER 
 

Mon 6th - Curriculum Day  

Tues 7th - Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 

Thurs 9th - Colour Fun Run 

Thursday 31st August 2023        TERM 3 WEEK  8 
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DATES AND TIMES TO REMEMBER: 
 

TERM DATES 2023 
Term 1:        30 January – 6 April 

Term 2:       24 April – 23 June 

Term 3:       10 July – 15 September 

Term 4:       2 October – 20 December 
 

CURRICULUM DAYS 2023 

Mon 6th Nov 
 

PROFESSIONAL PRACTICE. DAYS 2023 

Thurs 14th December 
 
 

PUBLIC HOLIDAYS 2023 - Term 3 
No Public Holidays 
 

TIMETABLE 

Commence   8.58 Line-up Bell-Music 

   9am 2nd Bell - Roll Marked 

Recess  11.00 -  11.30am 

Lunch   1.40 -  2.30pm 

School Finishes         3.30pm 

Message From The Principal   
  

Assistant Principal Appointment 

It is with great pleasure that I can announce that Nicola Weerakoon has been 

appointed as our substantive Assistant Principal. Nicola has acted in the role since 

November 2021, following the departure of Tom Boyle. After Mr. Boyle’s recent 

confirmation of his appointment, we were then able to advertise the role and 

complete the formal merit process. Mrs Weerakoon was the standout candidate in a 

strong field. Her commitment to this school is exceptional and we are very fortunate 

to have her as part of the leadership team. I am sure that Mrs Weerakoon will 

continue to support our staff to provide the best possible outcomes for the students 

of MPS.  
 

Conferences & Individual Education Plans 

Last Tuesday students, parents and teachers met to discuss the progress made since 

the midyear reports and to work together to set each student’s goals for the 

remainder of the year. As I made my way around the school, there were plenty of 

good conversations being had where it was noticeable that the student knew exactly 

what they needed to do to meet their own point of need. Teachers are now busily 

editing the draft documents ready for families. We hope that you will continue to 

engage with your children and support them to achieve their goals. By developing a 

strong home-school partnership, we can ensure that every student achieves their 

best. For most families, goals will include a literacy and numeracy section and a 

student voice goal. As students move through the year levels, those student goals 

can become more focused on other areas of the curriculum such as STEM or the Arts. 

Goals are developed based on ongoing assessment, student input and of course, 

parent feedback at the conferences. We hope that through this targeted approach, 

you will see where your child’s strengths are and where they need to focus their 

energies to ensure future success. 
 

Parking & U-turns 

We have observed parking inspectors around the school this 

week and they have had a particular eye on the kiss and go 

drop off zone. I would remind families that the zone is for 5 

minute parking prior to school and at pick up. Getting here 

early and parking for 30 minutes in the zone will likely result in a fine, as will 

leaving your car. Parents must stay with their vehicle to avoid a fine. Getting out of 

the car to help with bags and car seats is fine, but walking away from your vehicle is 

a risk. This is clearly signposted. The school continues to work with the council and 

government to address parking around the school, with a new car park proposed 

behind the stadium via Maygrove Way and the tennis club entrance to the reserve. 

In the meantime, there is plenty of parking on the eastern side of Gladeswood 

Reserve and I would strongly encourage families to utilise this option. 

Whilst I’m on the topic of driving,  I would again remind parents that U-turns are 

illegal in front of the school. For the safety of all of our students, can I please ask 

families to stop this practice? It hinders the view of the crossing supervisor and does 

not account for students who may be crossing the road behind the starting direction 

of your vehicle. 

Happy Father’s Day 
to all the dads and  

grandads this  
Sunday!! 

**A reminder that the staff carpark is not a drop off or pick up zone.   
It is strictly for staff only and families should not be walking through the car 

park before or after school. 
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Smart Watches 

As per the Department of Education and the school’s policy, if a Smart Watch is worn to school it must be placed in “flight mode” so 

as to disable the text and call features. Recently we have had examples of students actively conversing with people outside of the 

school during class time. Clearly we expect that students are focused on the task at hand, rather than texts from external sources. If a 

family member needs to make contact, we would ask that this is done via the school office. Having an active watch is a distraction that 

is easily avoided by the press of a button. Please ensure that your child is respecting the school rules by using flight mode when at 

school. As has been the case for many years, students are required to hand their phones into the classroom teacher at the start of the 

school day. Phones should be switched off and only turned on after school. 

 

Artificial Intelligence 

Late last week I attended the Victorian Principals Association Conference. The event covered a wide range of topics, but I was 

certainly engaged by the presentation on Artificial Intelligence (AI) and how it can be applied in a school setting. I am not alone in 

thinking that this can be a slippery slope for schools, particularly when it comes to privacy and creativity. During the presentation, I 

witnessed students in another country wearing headbands that measured their levels of concentration and relayed that information 

back to the teacher. That information was then shared with the parents of the class in a league table. Fortunately, I cannot see a time 

when we would implement such a policy in Australia, but it does highlight that AI is here and we need to be mindful of the 

opportunities, as well as the dangers.  

For me, creativity is an essential part of life. Future innovation relies on people having the capacity to create. We want students to 

explore the world around them and we want to encourage them to think for themselves. This should come before any introduction of 

AI. Following that, we will undoubtedly see new technologies emerge where students devise plans to harness the power of AI. It is 

something the school will explore with caution and in time, I hope that we can enhance the learning experience through the positive 

use of AI. 

 

Tummy Time 

Earlier this week I enjoyed a visit into one of the Prep classes and was observing an excellent reading lesson on 

the features of a non-fiction text. One of the follow up tasks required the students to draw some of the animals 

from the text. I paid particular attention to the pencil grips of the students and the variety is always noticeable. 

With this in mind, I was prompted to think about the routines that help pre-prep and early years students to develop their drawing 

ability, which supports their writing later on. The importance of “tummy time” cannot be underestimated. Occupational therapists 

recommend that children spend time on their tummies drawing and writing. This builds the musculature of the neck and upper arms 

and helps build stamina. Activities that are suited for tummy time include writing, drawing, tracing and even playing games. 
 

Another aid that helps students is a pencil grip. These small rubber devices slide over the pencil and promote the correct grip. 

Education supply stores and bookstores often have these available, or you can buy them online. Having one on a pencil to get 

students used to the correct grip before school is a great way to fast track their writing, as it will help them form letters sooner. 

Combined, tummy time drawing circles and lines will help a child progress. Whether a child is not yet at school, or in Year 2 and 

going well, I recommend putting the electronic devices away and encouraging children to draw as often as possible. 

 

Parent Requests for 2023 (from previous newsletter) 

It’s that time of the year again when we seek parent requests for 2023 grade placements. Firstly a reminder that requests must be 

based on educational grounds and the school cannot guarantee every request due to the complexity of the process, however every 

effort will be made to cater to the needs of each individual student. Attached to this newsletter is the 2023 request form. The forms are 

due by 4pm on Monday September 11th and can be emailed to me directly via Charles.spicer@education.vic.gov.au. I would remind 

parents that requests for individual teachers are not practical and that no late requests can be accepted. Parents will be advised of the 

2023 classes in early December, in time for our students to commence their end of year transition process. Again, I would remind 

families that we set up these classes with a view to trialling them over the last three weeks of the school year to reduce any anxiety 

over the holidays. This has been extremely effective over the last few years due to the great work of the teachers in getting the balance 

right. Please note that the school will put the needs of students first at all times and that whilst we endeavour to meet all requests, on 

occasion, some requests may not be possible. 

 

Father’s Day 

Last, but not least, I would like to wish all the dad’s in the MPS community a happy Father’s Day for Sunday. Hopefully the day is 

relaxing without too many things on the to do list and that the kids make the day a memorable one. 

 
 

Charles Spicer   
Principal 
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Class Name Reason 

6G Grace H For her outstanding work and growth during our unit on data. You are a star! 

6T Kaan T For his awesome work creating a poster on his 3D shape. Keep it up! 

5G Bronwyn P For consistently contributing in-depth thoughts in all areas of learning, and for being a  
wonderful peer that helps everyone out. Keep being amazing! 

5J Simon D 
 
Joshua W 

For always going above and beyond with your schoolwork and for producing excellent pieces at all 
times. You are a super star! 
For making such valuable contributions to our class discussions and for always being such a kind 
and considerate student. You are such a delight Josh! 

5M Taranjit S For always enthusiastically sharing his knowledge and contributing valuable insights in Reciprocal 
Reading, Literature Circles and all class discussions. Keep up the incredible work Taranjit! 

4W Elsa T For her willingness to always help others and for her extraordinary efforts at District Athletics. 

4S Smayan R For dedicating time and effort to improve his reading. You are a star! 

4S Ray B For the hard work he put in to understand more about fractions. We are so proud of you! 

4H Zion D For dealing with a challenging situation in a mature way. 

3M Viyaan K For his inquisitive nature and persistence when learning and making fake blood. Fantastic job,  
Viyaan! 

3H Neil P 
Giada R 

For his kindness towards his peers, both in and out of our classroom. Amazing work! 
Maintaining an eagerness to learn and for helping out around the classroom. 

3S  Malkit S For reading so well with the teacher group and listening so well. 

2O Taze A For working hard during maths and asking questions to help his understanding. Great work Taze! 

2N Cleo M For always being a caring class member and friend to everyone. 

2E Vigas M For persevering with difficult maths concepts, well done Vigas! 

1M Levi W  
Michael L 

For putting in an incredible effort to improve his reading. You are a super star Levi! 
For always demonstrating kindness and empathy to others. You are amazing Michael! 

1L Hayden S 
Adham B 

For challenging himself by telling the time to the quarter hour. 
 For giving a sound reason, supported with evidence for his persuasive writing. 

1B Bowen S For always producing work to a great standard and for being a wonderful addition to our class. We 
love having you in 1B! 

Prep K Rose S For encouraging others to do the right thing in class and always offering to help when you see a 
need. You are a star! 

Prep C Casper S 
 
Anastasia M 

For his great ideas when writing our class book about the 100 days celebration. Keep it up  
superstar! 
For writing some amazing animal facts this week. Keep up that awesome sounding out  
Anastasia! 

Prep B Presley W For working to your best ability when identifying unknown words with a text. It is great to see your 
confidence slowly blossoming! 
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District Athletics 
 

Congratulations to all the students who participated in the 

District Athletics.  An awesome effort by all! 

 

A further congratulations to the following students who have 

made it through to Division Athletics! 

 

Rubin S  Mayson P   Brooke A 

Zach G   Mirabella W  Zac V 

Jacob S   Avin W   Aleena B 

Sethu R  Milla H   Stella C 

Elsa T   Harrison M  Shyla R 

Amelia S 

 

They will go on to compete at Division level on Wednesday  

4th October at Bill Stewart Athletics Track .   

We wish them good luck! 
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THE GIFT OF CHORES 
 
 
 

The topic of family contributions (aka chores) has been a consistent part of the Love and Logic 
approach for decades. 

There are many reasons that we focus on family contributions. They provide an opportunity for kids 
to learn important life lessons about responsibility, perseverance, humility, and the fact that good 
feelings come when we serve others. Contributions to the family help kids develop a sense of 
accomplishment and success, and we believe that they are the foundation for developing a strong 
sense of responsibility and healthy self-esteem. 

Getting started with modelling these tasks will help your kids throughout the year - and throughout 
their lives. Here are some steps for modelling family contributions: 

• Make sure that your kids see you doing them and that you are working hard and even 
struggling to get them done. 

• Make sure that they see you feel a sense of completion and accomplishment as well as 
how good you feel after they’re are done. 

• Think out loud while you are working. Say things like, “This is hard, but I’ve got to do it, so 
I’m going to do it right now.” After it’s done, you can say, “It’s done! I feel great now that 
it’s done.” 

It’s very important that your kids realize that you sometimes must work hard at something you don’t 
necessarily like. Covering up your struggle or saying that chores are fun, when they’re not, creates 
frustration and resentment within kids when they must struggle with their own chores. Be positive 
about doing your chores—but be honest about your struggles. 

  -  Dr. Charles Fay – Love and Logic Parenting 

 
 

Live well and laugh often! 
 

Ali 
Wellbeing Officer 
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https://www.facebook.com/mulgravefarmersmarket/ 

LOCATED AT MULGRAVE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

GROUNDS EVERY SUNDAY 8.00AM to 1.00PM 



 

 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 


